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Dates to Remember 
July 31, 2014 – NAIDOC DAY, Tabulam (Y4-7) 

August 1, 2014 - Primary Athletics, Tabulam 

August 1, 2014 - Reg. Athletics, Coffs Harbour 

August 6, 2014 - UNE talk Years 11 & 12, 2pm 

August 11-18, 2014 - YEAR 12 TRIAL EXAMS 

August 11, 2014 - Life Education Primary 

August 12, 2014 - Maths Competition 

August 15, 2014 - Primary Assembly, 10.15am 

August 18-22, 2014 - Science Week 

August 20, 2014 - P&C Meeting, 3.30pm 

August 22, 2014 - NAIDOC Day, BCS (wholeschool) 

August 25, 2014 - SCHOOL PHOTOS 

Kindy Transition every Monday 

Dick Smith 21st Anniversary Celebration 

Girls and 

Boys 

Camp 

 Activities 
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Camps and Excursions 
On Thursday and Friday the 24th and 25th of July all 
secondary students were invited to participate in a 
gender based camp or series of activities at the 
school. The boys were taken to the Peacock Creek 
camp site for a one night stay and the girls undertook 
a series of challenging activities on the school 
grounds.  
 
The idea behind these camp activities is to help 
provide leadership opportunities to older students 
and allow staff to interact with students in a setting 
that gets them away from normal school routines. 
Both staff and students find participating in these 
activities allows them to form a different and 
hopefully more positive perspective of the other 
through friendly interaction and sharing. Classroom 
routine is important but when a student and teacher 
get to know each other in a different context this 
often has positive benefits when they are back in the 
classroom. All the staff gave universally positive 
reports of the conduct of the students who attended 
for the activities and the students I’ve spoken to really 
enjoyed themselves and got to know their teachers 
better. I’d personally like to thank the staff who 
organised and ran the camp and activities. It was a 
cold night on Thursday night out at Peacock Creek but 
I’m told the outstanding cooking skills of the Year 12 
boys made up for any slight discomfort.  
 
Year 4-8 Excursion Cancellation 
Unfortunately we had to make the decision to cancel 
the Year 4-8 Sydney excursion due to a lack of 
numbers. This was quite an expensive excursion and 
economic conditions have not significantly improved 
so Ms O’Meara and I were not overly surprised when 
the numbers weren’t sufficient to allow the excursion 
to go ahead. We took the decision to cancel the 
excursion with a great deal of reluctance and we 
apologise for any inconvenience and disappointment 
this may cause students and parents. A letter was 
sent home explaining the decision and what we 
intended to do with the funds. We have decided to 
look into holding an alternative excursion later in the 
year which will be cheaper in price than the one to 
Sydney. We will retain any funds paid to the school 
for the Sydney excursion and put this toward the cost 
of the alternative excursion for those students who 
attend. Any parent who wishes to get a refund of the 
deposit for the Sydney excursion can arrange this at 
any time by contacting the school. Receiving a refund 
will not affect a student’s attendance on the 
alternative excursion.  

Trevor Hodges 

 
Welcome back to all our students, parents and carers 
and helpers. We hope you all have a great term. We 
would like to extend a warm welcome to Miss Claire 
King who will be working in the Primary during Term 
Three and Four, teaching various classes Term Three, 
and covering Kindergarten in Term Four.  
 
Welcome to Miss Amanda Selmes who will be running 
an excellent transition program designed to settle and 
familiarise students for Kindergarten 2015. Kinder 
Transition starts on Monday 11th of August. Life 
Education will also be held on Monday 11th of August.  
 
This term we have many events that will be held both 
at school and in the wider community. Students will 
be attending the District Athletics carnival on Friday 
August 1st, we wish all students competing the best of 
luck. Students in Years 4-7 will travel to Tabulam and 
Flat Camp to join in NAIDOC celebrations on Thursday 
31st of July.  
 
The CWA Country of Study this year is Botswana. 
Primary students have all been involved in creating 
posters and projects and look forward to presenting 
these to the CWA ladies on Friday  8th of August.  
 
I would like to express Primary’s thanks to Tex and 
Tabulam Sand and Gravel for donating the sand 
needed to fill our new sand boxes. The students have 
missed having a sand pit and were very excited to 
have a new place to play. 
 
Excursions will be happening this term and more 
information regarding these will be available closer to 
the dates. 
 
Primary Staff 

 

Principal’s Report Primary News 
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1/2/3 Food Technology 
This term students are focusing on keeping safe in the 
kitchen learning safe knife skills and safe use of 
electric frying pans. They have already prepared 
shaped sandwiches and Sputniks with toothpicks. 
They will also bake cupcakes and potato rosti. Each 
Tuesday they need their apron, tea towels, dishcloth 
and hair tied back if long enough. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Is water the best choice of drink? 
Water is better than soft drink, sport drinks and fruit 
juice because the sugar content in these drinks can 
damage teeth. It has also been found that when 
children drink a lot of soft drink, sports drinks or fruit 
juice it can reduce their appetite and as a result they 
may not eat enough food to get all the nutrients they 
need. Plain cooled water is the best source of fluid for 
children. It is recommended that children drink up to 
1.5 litres of water per day. 

 

Bunnings $50 Gift Voucher and Coffee Machine 
Raffle  
Bunnings has kindly donated a $50 gift voucher for a 
raffle for Year 11 and 12 Hospitality students to 
fundraise for an educational excursion to Sea World 
Resort for the Hospitality School on 1st and 2nd 
September, broadening their knowledge of the 
Hospitality industry. Raffle tickets cost $1 per ticket or 
6 for $5. Tickets are also available at the front office. 
The raffle will be drawn at NAIDOC Day.  
There is also a raffle for an Expressi Capsule Coffee 
Machine and a glass Lazy Susan, $2 per ticket or 3 for 
$5. 
 
Year 12 Hospitality  
With only 7 full weeks to go students are very busy 
completing their assessment tasks for their Certificate 
II in Hospitality (Food and Beverage).  
 
Year 11 Hospitality Industry Placements 
Over the school holidays Tamykah, Teal and Jessica 
completed a week at a Hospitality Industry Placement 
of their choice. All were extremely successful. 
Tamykah at Jimboombah House worked hard 
demonstrating a great attitude; Teal at Moonee 
Tavern was offered a job by three different staff and 
Jessica was at Gloria Jean’s Coffees, she aspires to be 
a Barista, and madegreat shots of Espresso Coffee. All 
students were great representatives for Bonalbo 
Central School. Rina and Tabetha are completing their 
placements this week at the Casino RSM. 
 
Year 9/10 Food Technology-Volunteers are needed  
to share your Aboriginal, early Australian or 
multicultural food skills 
Students this term are completing a unit on Food in 
Australia. If you would like to volunteer to assist in 
this class by sharing your knowledge or cooking skills 
related to Aboriginal or Bush Tucker food, Early 
Australian Foods or multicultural foods of your own 
heritage, please contact Mrs Taikakara.  
 
Year 8 Design and Technology (Food) 
This term students are completing a unit called Snack 
Attack, learning basic food preparation skills and 
healthy eating habits. They have already prepared 
delicious Chocolate Chip Biscuits and Spicy Chicken 
Strips with Wedges and Salad. They will be designing 
their own Pizza and Hamburgers, baking Date Slice 
and microwaving Stuffed Potatoes. Each Tuesday they 
need their cooking equipment. 
Old Magazines 
If you have old magazines with recipes or fashion 
ideas, please leave at the front office for Food or 
Textiles Technology students.  

Thanks, Mrs Taikakara 

Agriculture News 
Year 7 
Pigs have arrived this week! This term Year 7 
are responsible for raising 3 weaner pigs. They 
will be housed in a similar manner to last year 
near the chickens and gardens. We have had 2 
lambs born this term already, with more ex-
pected.  
 
Year 9/10 
This term Year 9/10 will be studying pastures 
and tractors. They have just started to learn 
how to drive the tractor and will have a pas-
ture collection task as their major assessment 
for the term. On the 30/31 August some of the 
keenest students will be invited on a camp in 
Casino to learn extra cattle handling skills.   
 
Primary Industries 
The HSC is approaching fast. Our Year 12 stu-
dents need to be making sure they have com-
pleted all their competencies and start looking 
at past papers for exam practise. Most of the 
class completed work placement last term and 
all received glowing reports from their em-
ployers.  
 
Stephen Gray 
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Bonalbo Central would like to thank Casino 
Driving School for supplying us with some free 
vouchers for driving lessons. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Manual & Auto - Dual Controlled 

Quality Lessons @ Affordable Prices 

Multi Lesson Discounts 

Gift Certificates Available 

Advanced Low-risk Driving 

CASINO - CORAKI - KYOGLE 

EVANS HEAD & surrounding area 

6662 6651 or 0418 282 750 

 

ABN 70 175 728 020  Steve Sun - Lic. No. 010885 



5  

 

 

 

Parent/Carer Survey 2014 

Parents and Carers of students in Years 5, 7, 9 & 11 at Bonalbo Central School 

are invited to complete the annual Aspirations Study survey. If you would like 

to participate, you can complete a paper survey (available from the school) or 

you can complete it online at:-  

 

You do not have to fill in this survey if you don’t want to. However completing 

the survey will help us with this important research. We ask you to answer 

every question if you can. This survey asks questions about your feelings and 

opinions. There are no right or wrong answers. 

Some people may find questions in this survey to be of a sensitive nature. If 

you have any concerns about the questions, please speak with your school’s 

Principal. The Principal can arrange for confidential support services to be 

provided to you. Alternatively, please contact Parent Line on 1300 130 052, a 

free and confidential service.  


